

JUN 27 2023

LABOR RELATIONS



June 23, 2023

Mr. Ivan Butts
President
National Association of Postal Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service is re-administering the Postal Pulse survey for Fiscal Year 2023. During the FY2023 administration of the Postal Pulse Survey, an error was discovered with the paper version of the survey. As a result, Postal facilities were advised to destroy all of the paper surveys. Additionally, the vendor was instructed to delete and disregard all results received from the paper surveys. The vendor has since reprinted and redistributed the paper surveys, in a second administration.

This second administration of the surveys will be administered June 28 - July 27, 2023, with results available no later than September 5, 2023. Communications to the organization on the second administration of the Postal Pulse Survey will leverage multiple channels in order to maximize reach to the organization.

Please contact me at extension 7773

Sincerely,

Bruce Nicholson

Director

Labor Relations Policies and Programs